
   

 

18th March 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I wrote to you recently to pass on the news of the sad death of our dinner-lady, Di Cheslyn-Smith. 
 
This Friday, 22nd March, we will be honouring her memory by having a ‘wear something yellow’ day.  We 
have chosen this having established that yellow was Di’s favourite colour.  The yellow item does not need 
to be a main item of clothing; it could be as small as a badge or pair of socks.   
 

As normal lessons are still taking place, please remind students to bring all of the equipment that 
they need, including their lanyard.  If they have a practical PE lesson, they will need to have their 
Limehurst PE kit with them.  We ask that students do not come to school inappropriately dressed or 
displaying offensive slogans.  
 
We will again be asking for voluntary donations from students, which will be collected in school. All funds 

raised will be going to the Hope Cancer Unit at the LRI, a charity that was close to Di’s heart.  However, 
we are mindful that times are challenging for everyone and therefore are only asking for donations 
if you feel you are able to do so. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
J Mellor 
Headteacher 
 


